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Boulder Primary School Newsletter 

Term 2, Week 8 2023 
Many thanks to Mrs Healey, Mrs Thomas and the amazing students of Sandalwood 

for their entertaining and thoroughly delightful performance of Down by the Bay at 

the Assembly last Friday. Dressed in some amazing costumes the students sang 

about Cats in Hats, Goats on Boats, Frogs walking Dogs and Dragons pulling Wagons, 

lots of rhyming going on!!! 

As you know NAPLAN was conducted earlier this year. However, this is not the only 
change for NAPLAN. While we anticipate parents and schools will receive individual 
results in July, this month the Federal Government has through the National School 
Reform Agreement, made some significant changes. This being a shift away from the 
use of Bands and the introduction of new proficiency standards. Subsequently stu-
dent reports will look different, simplified to previous years by the removal of the 
ten bands and replacing these with the proposed proficiency levels. These are: Ex-
ceeding, Strong, Developing and Needs additional support.  These benchmarks will 
be set against what is being quoted as “challenging but reasonable” standard of liter-
acy and numeracy. No longer will there be a measurement against a “minimum 
standard”. We hope to develop our understanding of this change, to attend a Profes-
sional Learning session later in August. These sessions we hope will help us with ana-
lysing and interpreting data using the Proficiency Standards. Student reports will 
continue to show the national average and range of achievement for the middle 60% 
of students. For further information go to: http://acara.edu.au/assessment 
 
Last week we were very lucky to have a visit from a representative from central 

office to inspect a suitable room for a Science Upgrade. Coupled with the refurbish-

ment of the Library focussing on STEM, the students at Boulder Primary School will 

have facilities second to none. The Science room will be a great addition to the 

school and allow us to increase student opportunity to participate and engage in the 

cross curricula priority STEM! 

At the Assembly I announced the departure of Mrs Kaitlen Azzam. After 7 years 

teaching Boulder Primary School her family has decided to return to Perth. Kaitlen 

has also secured a contract at Roleystone Community High School and we wish her 

every success at her new school. On behalf of the staff, students, parents and Boul-

der Primary School community I would like to express our sincere thanks to Kaitlen 

for her time with us and wish her and her family every success for the future. 

Come on the HAWKS!!! 

 

David Callow 

Principal 

http://acara.edu.au/assessment
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From the Deputy Principal 
If you have visited the school recently you may have thought you had entered a demolition 
zone. As you may be aware we have a number of projects happening this year. Recently we 
have been fortunate to have air-conditioning installed in the Undercover Area and in the “Hall”. 
We have also been able to improve our classroom environments by painting three classrooms 
earlier this term. During the last week we have been very lucky to have some further work con-
ducted on two significant projects, one being the refurbishment of the school library and the 
second the drainage surrounding the garden, in preparation for further extensions of the gar-
den area. We are also eagerly awaiting the installation of the ECE Nature Playground.  
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From the Deputy Principals 
Early Childhood Playground News 

We are fast approaching the start date for Nature Playgrounds to commence the Early Child-

hood Nature Playground. They plan on starting the project July 10
th
, which will be the second 

week of the upcoming school holidays and their estimated completion date is August 26
th
, 

which is Friday Week 6, Term 3. To help us clear the area in preparation for the transfor-

mation, we had a group of volunteers from BHP come in to remove the PVC borders from 

around the sand/play areas. We are thankful for their support. We are planning a busy bee day 

on Saturday the 24
th of

 June to relocate the lovely grass that is in the early childhood area. If 

you are available and are willing to help, please let me know. The playground equipment, 

sheds, shade sales and structures in the area are up for tender, if you are interested in pur-

chasing any of these structures, please see Nicole Softly MCS.  

While the playground is under construction there will be some impact on the early childhood 
students. We are hoping to place temporary fencing across each of the classroom verandahs 
to allow students to remain in their current classrooms. During the construction period all Kindy 
and Pre-Primary students will join our Year 1/2’s students in the junior playground during re-
cess and lunch, with their teachers supervising. There will be some disruption, but we cannot 
wait for the completed Early Childhood Playground. Please let me know if you have any ques-
tions or concerns regarding the playground development. 
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Congratulations to Kerry from Room 10 
who has been awarded with our Aussie 
of the Month for May. 

Kerry sets the tone with her optimism 
and persistence. Kerry always has a 
positive outlook, making her a caring 
and courageous member of our school 
community. When she is involved with a 
task, you can guarantee it will be done 
with kindness and passion. Kerry’s 
beaming smile lights up our school. We 
are so lucky to have such a positive, 
valued and responsible member of 
Boulder Primary School.  

The Aussie of the Month program rec-
ognises students for their good citizen-
ship, personal endeavour and achieve-
ment! 

Be sure to check out our Aussie of the 
Month display next time you are up in 
the hall. 

Awards 
Class Merit Award Winner Values Award Winner 
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Danny Ogilvie Cup 
 

This week we played in the annual Danny Ogilvie Cup game against O'Connor Primary School. This game 
is played in the honour of Danny Ogilvie who was an AIEO at O'Connor PS and worked at the local pris-
on. Danny meant a lot to many Boulder families across his journey.  
 

Our students played extremely hard and put in a maximum effort. With only a bare 15 players and a few 
players down through injury, we really showed grit and determination!  
 

Big shout out to Frank from Room 14 who was awarded with a medal as our best on ground. 
Special thanks to O'Connor Primary School and Danny's family for putting on such a special event! 
 

Mr Harder 
Physical Education  
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“WHOLE HEARTED”  Grief Program for Kids. 

 

Hi Everyone, 

In Term 3 I will be running a Grief and Loss Program for children. 

There will be a letter going home with a consent form attached which you can fill out and re-

turn to the front office if you would like your child or children to do the program. 

The program is run in school time and runs for 5 weeks.  To be eligible your child needs to be 

in Years 3 – 6 and to have experienced the loss of a person who is close to them. 

This loss needs to have happened at least 6 months before they do the program. 

I have been running this program for several years now and have seen the children benefit 

emotionally and socially as they make new friends who have been through the same thing. 

If you have any questions please feel free to see me on a Monday, Tuesday or Thursday at 

school or you can phone the school and leave a message for me and I will phone you back. 

Have a good week and rest of the term! 

Peta Russo 

School Chaplain 

Lost Property 

We have a large amount of 

lost property in the front of-

fice. 

If your child has lost any-

thing can you please come 

and check if any belong to 

them. 

All  will be given 

away at the end of the term if 

not collected. 

Change of Details 

If you have changed your ad-

dress or phone number could 

you please let the front office 

know. 

In case of emergencies we re-

quire the correct  information to 

contact you. 
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Parenting Connections and ADHD WA are pairing up to put on three free webinars on par-

enting children with ADHD. Focusing on establishing clear expectations and routines, man-

aging challenging behaviours, and self-care and stress management, these webinars look to 

support families with all aspects of ADHD. They are all free, however, require bookings.  



8  

 

Variety, the children's charity, has reached out to us to share grants available that could help 
support our community. If any of this is of interest to you, you are welcome to come to speak 
with Sarah Simpson or Jennie McMeeken to assist with the process, or you may do so your-
self on their website. 


